MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 10th February 2009

Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day


Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Mr Johnson


Cllr Mrs Beale

	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Cllr Honey had apologised that he was unable to attend this meeting.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Mr and Mrs Powell have been made aware of the number of gates and gaps made in the hedge on their field.


	

	3
	Declaration of Interest on items on the agenda
	

	4


	Cllr Mrs Beale declared an interest in the Fireworks Committee and Wyncot Planning Application.

Setting up of a Fireworks committee
It was agreed that there should be a sub-committee set up to organise the fireworks.  It was agreed that Cllr Johnson would be the Parish Council representative and Mr Day, Mr Beale and a member of ECP would also be approached about forming this committee.  The Clerk to the Parish Council would undertake any administration on behalf of the Committee.


	

	5
	A Report on the Parish Forum
	

	
	Cllr Johnson reported that he had attended the Parish Forum.  There had been a presentation from Ashford Borough Council explaining its responsibilities as far as the highways are concerned, i.e. street cleansing and lighting.  It was suggested that the road sweeper could warn in advance when they are coming so that the kerbed roads could be kept clear to assist with this.


	TB

	6
	A Report on the Rural Project for Older People
	

	
	Cllrs Gardener and Mrs Day reported that they had attended the meeting, minutes had been circulated.  If this project should prove to not be viable the Council will consider what other options are available to help to keep older people in their communities.


	

	7
	Planning Applications
	

	
	The plans for Wyncot were discussed – Cllr Johnson is to draft a letter.

	

	8
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There was no change to the Risk Assessment.


	

	9
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.


	

	10
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk had been asked about having a salt bin along Pilgrims Way – it was agreed that at a cost of £300 to the parish to serve just 6 homes this was not a fair use of public money.

Snow ploughing was discussed, as the side lanes are no longer being undertaken as part of the contract.  It was agreed that Hastingleigh Parish Council would write to Highways to ask that in future all of these lanes are included, as rural areas are a problem in the snow.


	

	11
	Any Other Business
	

	
	The issue of four-track vehicles driving on the by-ways was discussed.

The bench at the pond is now ready.

The white marks that are around the village hall were discussed; the area around the hall has recently been surveyed.


	

	12
	Date of the Next Meeting
The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday May 19th 2009. 
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

